# **Christian County Commission October 19, 2009**

#### Convene

Presiding Commissioner John Grubaugh called the meeting of the County Commission to order at 9:00 a.m. on October 19, 2009 at the County Commission Office. Attendance: John Grubaugh, Present: Bill Barnett, Present: Tom Huff, Present. County Clerk Kay Brown is taking the minutes.

#### Roll Call

Attendance taken at 10:30: John Grubaugh, Present: Bill Barnett, Present: Tom Huff, Absent.

## Motion/Vote - 10:30 a.m. Approve the October 14th, 2009 Minutes

Western Commissioner Bill Barnett made a motion to approve the revised October 14th, 2009 Minutes John Grubaugh seconded the motion. The motion passed by vote: John Grubaugh (Yes), Bill Barnett (Yes), Tom Huff (Absent).

### 11:00 a.m. Public Building Corporation Re: Refinancing Justice Center Bonds

The meeting was attended by Commission Secretary Cindy Childress, Treasurer Karen Mathews, County Auditor Sam Yarnell, Resource Management Administrator Jim Bresee, and Donna Osborn of the Christian County Headliner.

The Public Building Corporation Board met with the County Commission to discuss the possibility of refinancing the Justice Center bonds. The minutes for the meeting are on file in the Clerk's office and with the Public Building Corporation Board.

#### 1:30 p.m. Sheriff's Department Re: Software Proposal

The meeting was attended by Commission Secretary Cindy Childress.

The Commission met with Captain Brian Cathey and Blanca Mallonee to discuss a software program for record management. Captain Cathey explained to the Commission the direction the Sheriff is pursuing for record management. The Sheriff is proposing having one server designated for record management. The server would run on a software package called Cobra. The Cobra system interfaces with the cities and with 20 surrounding counties for data sharing. Christian County would act as a silo to funnel information to all the entities. The Sheriff's Department has secured \$100,000.00 in grant funds from the Department of Justice with another \$100,000 for next year.

Presiding Commissioner John Grubaugh asked, "How does this software integrate with what the cities currently have?"

Captain Cathey spoke with Ozark Police Chief Hodges and Nixa Police Chief Bacon and they were supportive of the new technology and with no additional cost to them. This is a progressive system that would enable the Sheriff's Department to expand for crime analysis, provide mobile capabilities in the cars, work with E-911 and share information with other agencies.

Presiding Commissioner John Grubaugh suggested putting out a RFP out to several companies which includes a local service maintenance agreement.

The Sheriff's Department will prepare the RFP to be sent to various companies.

## 2:00 - 3:30 p.m. Auditor Sam Yarnell Re: Budget Study Session

The Commission and County Auditor Sam Yarnell reviewed various officeholders 2010 proposed budgets.

October 19, 2009

Signatures

Jehn Grubaugh/Presiding Commissioner